August 7 1999





The weather here in South Texas is finally approaching the normal 100° days and 80° nights. We had a relatively pleasant June and July, with slightly cooler temperatures and slightly more rain than we should expect during that period. But that's now in the past. So, having more time inside than outside, I thought I`d bring you up-to-date on the status of CompuDance for Windows (CDW) and what we are planning for the future. �


WEB SITE 


First, I want to apologize for the problems with the web site. It went down on July 29th, and as of today (Saturday, August 7), it still is not back up and working. I have been promised that it will get fixed. So far, nothing but promises. The result has been a flood of phone calls for orders, updates, and support, and lots of inconvenience and frustration. I am sorry for all of that. Hopefully, those that are in control of the web site will take some definitive action soon. Till then, have patience. I'm trying to. �


NON-STUDENT DATABASE 


The next version of CDW will have a non-student database module. This will be similar to the non-student mailing list which the old DOS version had, but hopefully this one will be more practical. You can use it for a "potential student" database or a "wait list." It will interface with the CDW Students module so that when one of the potential students registers, his/her information can be transferred to the Student Record Display.  It will also have codes, so that you can code those on the list, thereby being able to print labels for mailings to specific populations from the list. Many users have asked for this type of module, so we will add it to the next version. �


STUDENT PICTURES 


Another major addition to the next version will be the ability to include a student's picture as a part of his/her Student Record Display. Our thinking now is that we would add an item in the SRD Menu Bar called Picture. When you clicked this, the student's picture would appear somewhere in the SRD. �


REACTIONS 


If you have any comments or reactions to these major additions, feel free to send them along. Almost all of the operations in CDW are there because of comments and suggestions from users like you. Also, tell us what additional functions you would like to see. �


BETA TESTING 


If you would be willing to test either of the above additions, please let us know. We like to have a variety of users do the testing, so if you volunteer, please give us information on your computer and operating system.


 


Thank you -- have a nice end of the summer!


